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ANOTHER BUSY SEASON FOR FILM
AND TELEVISION IN NORTH BAY

The 2023 filming season in North Bay is off to a great start. With two shows now in production and
one more in preparation, it’s turning out to be a great year for film in the City.

We started the year off strong with three weeks of film crew training run by CION and Reel Canada.
This initiative aims to increase the level of skilled talent in the film industry in North Bay to keep our
local crew strong and available for filming demands.

We’ve updated our filming guidelines to help film and television productions easily obtain film
permits. See the updated guide here.

This year, from April 27th to the 30th, The City of North Bay in partnership with Canadore College,
and Tourism North Bay, will be host to the 2023 Global Tourism Film Festival. This festival will
promote the City as a tourism and film destination to a large group of travel writers visiting North
Bay. Learn more here.
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